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	Comments


Calpine submits these comments and echoes some of the same concerns expressed by LCRA in its comments of December 8th, 2006.  This OGRR is premature at this point.  NERC members have developed a draft standard to address two areas of generator performance modeling, Draft Standard MOD-026-1 Verification of Models and Data for Generator Excitation System Functions and Draft Standard MOD-027-1 Verification of Generator Unit Frequency Response.  Both of these draft standards are part of the Phase III & IV Planning Standards effort.  Neither of these draft standards have been approved by the NERC Standards Ballot Body or the NERC Board of Directors, therefore neither are in effect or applicable to ERCOT and its generation entities.  Both draft standards are awaiting use in volunteer regional field trials/tests to determine, 1) what the field-testing procedures should look like, and 2) whether the procedures for the field tests actually developed in the regions, and used, test what the standards call for in the way of verifying generator performance.

It is a misnomer to entitle the OGRR Generating Facility Model Validation for Conformance with NERC Field Test Standards. There are no current “NERC Field Test Standards” that ERCOT must comply with.  ERCOT was solicited by NERC to participate in a voluntary field test of the proposed and drafted standards MOD-026 and MOD-027.  A copy of that letter is attached.  Additionally, the link is provided to the NERC Reliability Standards site that shows the actual status of these two proposed standards as well as all the other draft standards.

Calpine suggests that we should not be considering an OGRR for these two draft standards until NERC regions have performed the field tests to validate the draft standards.  The Operating Guides are considered by market participants as obligations due to being incorporated in the Protocols by reference, therefore any OGRR changing those guides to reflect requirements from NERC that are still in draft form are not only premature but also improper.  We would not consider voting in favor of this OGRR until NERC has finalized the standards development process for both of these draft measures and the resulting ERCOT OGRR reflects the effective steps in the regional field tests of the draft standards that validated those draft standards.  The testing and documentation steps that the ERCOT Dynamics Working Group has provided as part of this OGRR may be a very good rough draft for field testing in the ERCOT Region, if we volunteer and secure participants for such a field trial, and may also eventually make their way into an approved OGRR but we should not be making them a part of our system’s rules until NERC approves the draft standards.

Link to NERC’s site showing the status of standards under development:

http://www.nerc.com/~filez/standards/Phase-III-IV.html 

(Please note the disclaimer near the top of the page), 

“Status
Field testing of the generator capability verification (2) and protection and control (2) standards is expected to continue into 2007.” 
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